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President’s Report January 2022
 
Dear TARWF Members,

Happy New Year! We are already off to a great start with our
leadership team revved up and ready to go!

Thank you to our Membership team for processing over 100
renewals already. If you haven’t renewed yet, please do so
ASAP by mailing your form and fee today! We can also accept
your renewal form and fee at the January 28th General Meeting.
Our 2022 Roster will go to print shortly thereafter, and we want
to have your information included.

As the Mid Terms are this year, our Programs are going to be



focused on educating and motivating you. We will have local
officials and candidate forums so you can hear directly from
them.

Membership engagement is a priority for 2022. WE NEED YOU!
Please get involved. You will make friends, have fun and MAKE
A DIFFERNCE in your community and the 2022 elections.
 
Let’s make it another great year!
Sheryl Franke

Announcing our January 28, 2022
Luncheon and General Meeting

 

Speakers:

​

Fred Whitaker, Chairman of The
Orange County Republican Party who
will be explaining the process of the

redistricting and the ramifications of the

new district lines.

Colonel Greg Raths,
candidate for the new 40th
congressional district.

Location • The Elks Lodge 0794
1751 S. Lyon Street Santa Ana, CA 92705

714-547-7794
 

Doors open for Check-in at 10:00 am
Meeting 11:00 am – 1:00 pm

 

**New Pricing for the luncheon**
Members & Associate Members $35.00 • Guests $40.00

We accept cash, check or charge
Checks payable to TARWF



 

RSVP by January 25th to:
RepublicanWomenFederated@gmail.com

 

When making your reservation, please indicate any special meal requests
due to dietary restrictions.

    January 28th TARWF Meeting

Happy New Year my dear TARWF members!

​ 

Redistricting is now completed, and the new

lines are drawn for our voting areas. Some of

the changes are a surprise, some not so

much. Changes have been made to all the

voting areas that affect our membership, State

Assembly and Congressional have new

boundary lines. And the City of Tustin now has

four voting districts. The Chairman of our Republican Party, Fred
Whitaker, will be with us to explain the process of that redistricting and the

ramifications of the new district lines. He will also be able to give us some

insight into our plan to defeat the Democrats desire to take over Orange

County.

 

We also will be hosting Colonel Greg Raths, currently the only

declared candidate for the new 40th Congressional District, which

includes our Tustin and North Tustin Areas. Familiar to many of you,

Colonel Greg Raths, USMC (RET) is a former Chief of Staff for the White

House Military office and served as the liaison between the Pentagon and

the White House. Most recently he has served as a Mission Viejo City

Council member and Mayor of Mission Viejo as well as on the Orange

County Veterans Advisory Council and other Veterans affairs

committees. He and his wife Luci (the former President of Saddleback

Valley RWF) raised their family (3 children and now 6 grandchildren) in

Mission Viejo and are committed our community of Orange County.

 

I look forward to seeing all of you again and hope you will all be able to

attend this very educational and informative meeting.

Linda Barcelona,

1st VP Programs 

Ways and Means Report

mailto:RepublicanWomenFederated@gmail.com


LET’S SEE WHATS COOKIN’ FOR ME AND YOULET’S SEE WHATS COOKIN’ FOR ME AND YOU
AS WE JUMP RIGHT INTOAS WE JUMP RIGHT INTO

20222022
YOUR WAYS AND MEANS TEAM IS PLANNING THEIR BEST YEAR YET, JUST

FOR YOU.
IN THE PLANNING STAGES…

WHITE ELEPHANT SILENT AUCTION (coming up in February)
ARTISAN FAIR

FASHION SHOW
FABULOUS GIFTS FOR OPPORTUNITY DRAWINGS

AND MORE!

If you’d like to join our team, please call Pamla Manazer 714.227.2488

Membership Report

The membership team hopes that you all had a wonderful
holiday season and are ready to take on the Democrats this
November. At this time we have 105 regular and 26
associate members.

Five new regular members joined in 2022. Sandy Burnett of Irvine, Judy
Combs and Susan Dugan (who re-joined) of Santa Ana, Georgia
Menges of Tustin and Sandy Seat of Newport Beach. We also have 6 new
associate members; Evan Blair and Michael of Tustin, Laura Dietz of
Corona del Mar, Robin Itzler of Cypress, Patrick Moynihan of Irvine
and Roger Shortall of North Tustin. Please welcome them to our club
next time you see them.
Let’s keep those renewals coming in.  We’re going to begin working on the
rosters and we want to make sure all the members are included.

Thanks, the Membership Team
Angela Stephens, Linette Johnston and Gretchen Whisler

City of Tustin History



Donna Peery, Office
Manager, and Steve Sauers,
President, from the Tustin
Historical Society have
agreed to contribute articles for
our newsletter regarding Tustin
history and Tustin armed forces
service personnel.

Lawrence Neal Helber
Major
United States Marine Corps
Fighter Squadron 315, Marine Air Group 11, 1st Marine Air Wing
Born 5 February 1934
Missing in Action 24 January 1966
Declared Dead 7 December 1977
South Vietnam

Lawrence Neal Helber was born February 5, 1934 in Logan Ohio, the oldest son of
Lawrence E. Helber and Ruby Huffines Helber. Larry was raised in Logan, along with
younger brothers Charles and Tom. He attended Logan High School, where he
participated in Football, Choir, Key Club and the Student Council. He also had a steady
girlfriend, Mary Fergusion, who would later become his bride.

Larry enlisted in the United States Marine Corps on May 10, 1953, while he was still in
high school. He knew this was the career path he wanted to take. As soon as he received
his diploma, he was sent to boot camp in Paris Island, South Carolina as a Private First
Class. He rose through the ranks, becoming a Staff Sergeant by early 1961, when he was
selected for Officers Candidate School in Quantico, Virginia, receiving his Commission
as a 2nd Lieutenant on March 3, 1961.

On 24 January 1966, Capt. Albert Pitt, pilot; and then 2nd Lt. Lawrence N. Helper
radar intercept officer; comprised the crew of an F4B that departed DaNang Airfield in
a flight of Phantoms on a strike mission into enemy held territory northwest of DaNang.
The crew of another aircraft in the flight consisted of Capt. Doyle R. Sprick and 2nd Lt.
Delmar G. Booze. Neither plane returned from the mission. All four pilots were listed as
Missing in Action.

Mary Helber and their four children were living in Tustin and attending Tustin schools:
Lelani, Lawrence, Mary Margaret and Andrew. The City of Tustin officially adopted
Capt Helber as their own POW/MIA on May 20, 1971. Mary was a strong advocate for
the POW/MIA’s (at that time over 1300 men).

Captain Helber was officially declared dead on December 7, 1977. He was posthumously
promoted to Major. His remains were never recovered.

The City of Tustin and Brookfield Properties will be honoring Major Helber with a
street named in his honor at the Tustin Legacy in 2022.

Support our TARWF Members



Help Wanted: TARWF Webmaster
 

Duties include working with TARWF President and CFRW
Webmaster, coordinating updated information for website,
advising TARWF about new items included on the website.
 

Contact Sheryl Franke for more information!

Coming Events
Save the Date

Board of Directors and Committee Chair Meetings
Meetings will begin at 10am at the Tustin Historical Society
Museum, located at 395 El Camino Real, Tustin. Meeting dates
are on Fridays.

January 21
February 18
March 18
April 22
May 20
September 23
October 21
November 18
 
TARWF Luncheons and General Meetings
TARWF General Meetings will take place at the Santa Ana Elks
Lodge located at 1751 S Lyon, Santa Ana. Meetings are on
Fridays and will begin at 11am. Below is the schedule of



meeting dates.

January 28
February 25
March 25
April 29
May 27
September 30
October 28
December 2

Conservative Political
Radio Talk Shows

Patriot AM 1150
Glenn Beck

Mon-Fri 6am to 9am
Clay Travis and Buck Sexton

EIB Network
Mon-Fri 9am to 12 noon

Sean Hannity
Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm

Jesse Kelly Show
Mon-Fri 6pm-9pm

         Monday – Friday

10:00 PM – 3:00 AM   Red Eye Radio

3:00 AM – 4:00 AM  America in the Morning

4:00 AM – 6:00 AM  KTLA Morning News

6:00 AM – 10:00 AM  Armstrong & Getty

10:00 AM – 12:00 Noon  The Larry O’Connor Show

12:00 Noon – 3:00 PM  John Phillips

3:00 PM – 5:00 PM  The Ben Shapiro Show

5:00 PM – 6:00 PM  Dan Bongino

6:00 PM – 7:00 PM Michael Knowles

7:00 PM – 8:00 PM  The Doctor Hour

8:00 PM – 9:00 PM The Ben Shapiro Show

9:00 PM – 10:00 PM Michael Knowles

KRLA AM 870
The Morning Answer

Mon-Fri 6am to 9am
Dennis Prager

Mon-Fri 9am-12 noon
Sebastian Gorka

Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Mark Levin

Mon-Fri 3pm-6pm
Larry Elder

Mon-Fri 6pm to 9pm
Jay Sekulow

Mon-Fri 9pm to 10pm
Charlie Kirk

Mon-Fri 10pm to midnight

SiriusXM Patriot
Channel 125

New Website for Donald Trump

45office.com

Mike Lindell's new website
FRANKSPEECH.COM

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials
 

 California Elected Officials
 

http://45office.com/
http://frankspeech.com/


President of the 
United States

Joseph R. Biden (D)
  1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

  Washington, DC 20500
   202-456-1414

 President Biden@whitehouse.gov
 

 Vice President of the 
 United States

 Kamala Harris (D) 
Number One Observatory Circle

  Washington, DC 20503
  Capitol: 202-347-4715

 

United States Senators
 Dianne Feinstein (D)

  331 Hart Senate Office

  Washington, DC 20510

  Office: 202-224-3841
  FAX: 202-228-3954

 
 Alejandro “Alex” Padilla(D)

  112 Hart Senate Office Building
  Washington, DC 20510
  Capitol: 202-224-3553

 

United States House of Representatives

Katie Porter (D)

45th District

1117 Longworth House Office Building

Washington DC 20515

(202) 225-5611

Local Office

2151 Michelson Drive

Suite 195

Irvine, CA 92612

(949) 668-6600

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)

Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
governor@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
Dave Min

37th District
State Capitol, Room 2048

Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4037

Fax: (916) 651-4937

District Office
940 South Coast Drive, Suite 185

Costa Mesa, CA, 92626
Phone: (714) 662-6050

Fax: (714) 662-6055

California State Assembly
Steven Choi

68th Assembly District
 State Capitol, Suite 2016,

Sacramento, CA 94249
916-319-2068

District Office
3240 El Camino Real, Suite 110

Irvine, CA 92602
714-665-6868

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner

333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701

 (714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

Your 2022 TARWF Board of Directors

President:
Sheryl Franke
TARWF.pres@gmail.com

1st V.P. Programs:
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Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston
linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhis001@aol.com

3rd V.P. Ways & Means:
Pamla Manazer
pam@pammanazer.com

Recording Secretary:
Diane Mazurie
dmazurie@cox.net

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Angela Stephens
tennisangie99@gmail.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

Visit our

website

www.tustinrwf.org
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